In attendance: Rachel Routt, Katrina and Boyd Leslie, Araceli Hinojosa, Scott Emrich-Treasurer, Teresa Emrich- President, Lauren Roberts- Secretary, Kim Bell- Vice President, Rocky and Tammy Bridges, Steve and Holly Stock, and John Clafton.

Meeting called to order at 7:08 pm

Last Month's minutes- Teresa proposed approval of minutes. Lauren seconded.

Treasurer's report- Scott reported that we have been doing well with fundraising. There has been a significant amount of sponsorship monies that have come in however there are still some monies that we are waiting to come in. We lost some corporate sponsorships from last year however we've also obtained some new corporate sponsorships this year. Once all of the beginning of the year necessary expenses are paid, we will look at the remaining funds to determine if there are some budgeted expenses that can be delayed so those funds can be used on the locker room.

Kim Bell School Employee- Kim was recently hired at PVHS and with that being said she can not handle booster club monies with the debit card or sign checks anymore. Teresa proposed that there be change in people to handle the responsibility of holding a debit card and signing checks. Teresa proposed that Lauren Roberts be assigned this responsibility- Araceli seconded.

**Locker Room update-** Paint has been donated by Lowes. We are working with Home Depot who is possibly going to donate carpet for at least one of the portables. The carpet for the second portable is covered by another source. The booster club is working with Coach Howell on the color of the indoor/outdoor carpet for the portables. The athletes have cleaned out the portables. Friday painting will begin on the portables. If the painting does not get finished Friday it will continue on Saturday at 8am.

Player count updates- 96 players as of today with 15 seniors.

**Incentive Program-** The booster club is still collecting fan gear orders and player incentive monies. The incentive monies can still be applied toward fan gear orders.

**Discount Cards-** Originally the plan was to do one more card blitz sale at the county fair however the fair begins the first week of school. Ideas were proposed to take the athletes to different neighborhoods to sale cards, or issue the remaining cards to the new athletes who haven't had a chance to sale cards, or reissue cards to those athletes who didn't sale cards early in the summer. It was decided that the remaining cards would be issued to the new athletes and also reissued to the athletes who did not sale any cards earlier this summer.

**A-frame-** The booster club has decided to order two A-frame signs to place at Panther Trail and Pinon Hills, and College Blvd and Pinon Hills on the game days to make people in the community aware of the football game.

Banner Clips- Grainger has donated clips for banners on Friday night games.

**Linda Crabtree** is retiring. The booster club would like to put a page in the program to thank her for all of her hard work and also all the things she helped us with over the past couple of years.

**Senior Program Ads-** are due 8/10/17. Shawntay is willing to help parents with putting an ad together or parents can use the program designer.

**Senior meeting-** the senior meeting with Coach Howell was cancelled due to some personal issues. There is a blog on the PVHS football booster club website for senior parents. This is a great forum for senior parents to communicate with each other and keep updated on activities.

## **Upcoming Events-**

Paint the Paws- 6 am Saturday August 5th. Practice will follow at 0930 am.

Midnight Madness- this is the 1st day where athletes are able to wear full pads

Scrimmage and BBQ- the Scrimmage and BBQ both will be held at Hutchison Stadium.

The scrimmage will begin at 5:30 pm. We are in need of volunteers to help set up for the BBQ prior to the scrimmage. If volunteers can be at Hutchinson stadium at 4pm. Then we can all enjoy the scrimmage together.

**Team Pictures-** Athletes will wear provided polos and these picture will go in the program. Additional pictures will take place later in the season that can be purchased.

**Game Schedule:** The game schedule is still a work in progress. We will be doing a military themed season this year. There are still a couple of games that can still be sponsored. We will be doing another t-shirt sale to students and hopefully be able to provide shirts to staff for the 10/20/17 game against Cleveland which will be the first district game.

Meeting adjourned at 8:34 pm.